
 

DATES  

TO REMEMBER 
 

 

Monday 18th September 

HB Dance Festival 

PTA Meeting @ 7pm 

Tuesday 19th September 

HB Cross Country Champs 

HB Junior Polyfest 

Miniball @ 5pm 

Wednesday 20th September 

BOT Meeting @ 7pm 

Thursday 21st September 

Y3 & 4 Miniball @ 3:30 

Friday 22nd September 
Assembly @ 9am 

TERM 3 ENDS  

 
 

TERM 3 ENDS 
Friday 22nd September 

TERM 4 BEGINS 
Monday 9th October 

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL - Mark Gifkins 

Howard Street, Hastings 4122 

Phone 878 6616 

Email admin@parkvale.school.nz 

 

NEWSLETTER 
PARKVALE SCHOOL 

Personal Best, Respect & Responsibility, Integrity, Determination, Enjoyment 
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PRIDE AWARD RECIPIENTS 
NGĀ TAMARIKI WHAKAHĪ  

Congratulations to the following students who received Pride Awards during the last fortnight. 

Saveah Stowe-Cairns, Nox Laubscher, Thenuja Liyanage, Audrey Vinten, 
Ibrahim Ikhwam Yassin, Spencer Hocquard-Beck, Harsanj Virk, Patrick Wilson, Maria 

Mason-Kohi, Asher Waerea, Violet Ladbrook-Andersen,  
Kaelin Chowdhury, Aayat Khan, Maiya Jackson, Peyton Scarfe, Lily-May Pask,  

Zoe Baker, Ayan Singh, Madison Fergus, Taler-J Wilson & Siena Edney   

He whetū koutou - you guys are stars!  

In line with the Māori calendar, this year Mahuru Māori starts on Friday 
15 September 2023.  It doesn’t matter whether your reo skills stop at kia 
ora, or you can whaikōrero on the marae with the best of them, Mahuru 

Māori is something we can all do. The staff at Parkvale are challenging 
themselves with personal and or class goals to speak more te reo māori 

this month. 
  

So Karawhiua- Give it a go and Ka wani kē - Great job for doing so.  
 

Register Now  @ mahurumaori.com 

https://www.mahurumaori.com/register-now/


CONGRATULATIONS - NGĀ MIHI NUI  

Hastings Interschool Cross Country Champs 
Te Whakataetae oma roa o ngā kura o Heretaunga 

 

On Tuesday 19th September, our best Parkvale runners went to the Showgrounds to run against the best of the best in the 
Hastings District. They were an awesome group to chaperone showing fantastic effort and determination to succeed.   
We’d like to say kia ora to Sharon Codyre, Annelies Vautier, Kelly Connell, Rochelle Adlam, Vera Mohi and Jade Lombard 
for their help and care of our tamariki during the day.  Wetiweti ana!  Great job! 

We must congratulate 4 of our runners who made the top 20 on the day: 
Rico Antonio: 1st Year 5 Boys 
Jaydel Timu: 6th Year 5 Girls 

Reuben Sanders: 8th Year 4 Boys 
Brooklyn Kalmancsi: 16th Year 6 Girls 

Year 3 Girls Year 3 Boys Year 4 Girls Year 4 Boys 

Emma Hinde (top 50) 
Danielle Kanojia (top 50) 
Millie Ewart (top 50) 

Lincoln Vautier (30th) 
Benji Harper (top 50) 
Casey Williams (top 50) 
Cairo Moller (top 50) 

Tori Robertson (top 50) Reuben Sanders (8th) 
Marley Lowe (25th) 
Tom Shannon (top 50) 
Zac Bird (top 50) 

Year 5 Girls Year 5 Boys Year 6 Girls Year 6 Boys 

Jaydel Timu (6th) 
Ella West (top 50) 
Mylee Blake (top 50) 
 

Rico Antonio (1st) 
Harker Williams (30th) 
Ethan D’Ath (top 50) 
Lachlan Marsh (top 50) 
Israel Connell (top 50) 
Cooper Hinde (top 50) 

Brooklyn Kalmancsi (16th) 
Ella Curran (29th) 
Lily-May Pask (top 50) 
Madelyn Adrian (top 50) 

Tayson Tongariro (21st) 
Leo Baker (top 50) 
Guntanj Virk (top 50) 
Brody Whiu (top 50) 
Ezra Andrews (top 50) 
Ollie Apatu (top 50) 



YEAR 3 - 6 COMPETITIVE CROSS COUNTRY / TE WHAKATAETAE OMA ROA 

Our best runners competed on Friday the 1st of September on a glorious first day of Spring.  It was excellent to see ‘Personal 
Best’ on display and the whānau who turned up to support their tamariki.  We’d like to congratulate these runners for  
making the top 3 in their year groups: 

CONGRATULATIONS - NGĀ MIHI NUI  

 Year 3  
Girls 

Year 3  
Boys 

Year 4 
Girls 

Year 4 
Boys 

Year 5 
Girls 

Year 5 
Boys 

Year 6 
Girls 

Year 6  
Boys 

1st Millie  
Ewart 

Benji  
Harper 

Tori  
Robertson 

Reuben  
Sanders 

Ella  
West 

Rico  
Antonio 

Brooklyn  
Kalmancsi 

Tayson  
Tongariro 

2nd Danielle  
Kanojia 

Lincoln  
Vautier 

Humreet  
Sidhu 

Bentley  
Lewis 

Jaydel  
Timu 

Ethan  
D’Ath 

Ella  
Curran 

Leo  
Baker 

3rd Emma  
Hinde 

Mason  
Barrett 

Macey 
McCourt 

Tom  
Shannon  

Mylee  
Blake 

Harker  
Williams 

Lily-May  
Pask 

Guntanj  
Virk 

The final house placings  
for the 

Competitive Cross Country 

1st - Tūī (83 points) CONGRATULATIONS! 

 
 
 

2nd - Hoiho (81 points) 

3rd - Pūkeko (75 points) 

4th - Kea (41 points) 

5th - Takahē (30 points) 



CONGRATULATIONS - NGĀ MIHI NUI  
Rugby League Superstar 
Tayson Tongariro has been selected 

for the Ngati Kahungunu Under 11 

Rugby League team. He will be playing 

at the Aotearoa NZ Maori Rugby 

League – Tamariki Tournament in 

Whakatane 23-24 September . 

 

 He played in a mini-tournament on 

Sunday in Gisborne, and won both his 

games against Waima and Mahaki 

Clubs – he starred with 3 tries against 

Waima and 5 tries against  Mahaki. 

 

He has worked extremely hard on his 

game and maintained a fitness level 

that has seen him reach his goal – not 

bad after only playing one year of 

league. 

 

Super proud of your 

achievements Tayson! 

THANK YOU - TĒNĀ KOUTOU 
Parkvale would like to thank Tom Drake and his whānau for donating a set of soccer goals 

to our kura.   
 

Central Soccer organised a treasure hunt for the public to find painted stones that were 

hidden in a variety of parks around HB.  This was to celebrate and recognise the Women’s 

Football warm up game between the NZ Football Ferns and Vietnam.  Tom and his Dad 

found a painted stone in Haumoana and won the soccer goals plus a prize pack. 
 

Our tamariki have really enjoyed the extra set of soccer goals to use during our breaks.   

Once again, thank you so much Tom!  Ka pai hoki koe! 



NUI NEWS - NGĀ PĀNUI O TE NGĀ RĀKAU NUI 
Hastings Intermediate  
would like to remind all  

Year 6’s enrolled for 2024 

Application forms can be found 
on their website under  
the ‘Join Us’ heading 

Tuakana - teina with Nīkau 5  
& Pohutukawa 20 

On Thursday 31st August the tamariki from these two 
classes caught up for the afternoon to share an      
activity that Nīkau 5 did during the Poipoia te Kākano 
day at the Sports Park a few days ago.  The year 6 
tamariki designed a simple relay using the game tic 
tac toe and showed manaakitanga by encouraging 
our 5 year olds to ‘have a go’.  It was a really          
successful afternoon and a delight to watch the     
interactions between the two classes.                 
Thanks Rm 20 for a cool session! 



Kōwhai and Kawakawa Cultural Performance 

This term, tamariki in Kōwhai and Kawakawa have been learning about different cultures. This week we shared our learning 
with whānau in a colourful performance of Titi Tōrea rākau stick routines, Chinese fan dance, Indian Bhangra and Samoan 
dances, Chinese ribbon dance, waiata and poi. Everyone has had so much fun learning how different cultures share their 
stories through dance and music and it was the first time for most students to be on a stage in front of a large audience. A 

fabulously fun learning experience!  Proud to be Parkvale! 



Kōwhai and Kawakakawa Cultural Performance 



UPCOMING EVENTS - E WHAI AKE NEI 

Our Parkvale Pasifika Year 6 Group will be performing at the HB Junior Polyfest on Tuesday 19th 
of September at 1:30pm.  The children are practising hard and are looking forward to performing to 
an audience at the Toi Toi Arts & Events Centre.  There is a koha /gold coin entry at the door so 
please feel free to come and support us.   Put this date in your calendar.   



SCHOOL REMINDERS 
CAN YOU HELP……… 
We are very short of girls underwear in our sickbay and are asking our community     

if they have any spare they could donate to support us when there's little accidents.  

We would appreciate either second hand or new sizes 4-10. Thank you in advance 

PTA REMINDER  
Student Calendar Art 

Calendar Art orders close 

WEDNESDAY 20th SEPTEMBER 

 

Here is how to order: 

Step 1:  Go to www.kidsartworks.com 

Step 2:  Enter our school code KZ1808 

Step 3:  Select your child’s classroom number 

Step 4:  Type in your child’s name and click the name 

Step 5:  Gaze at your child’s beautiful art and make purchases! 

"NAME THAT CLOTHING!!  
Please ensure all uniform pieces are named clearly. With the warmer 
weather there has been a huge increase in shoes, jackets and Polar fleeces 
arriving regularly into the lost property bucket. Many of these are               
un-named and remain unclaimed. Lost property is returned to the owner if it is named,             
otherwise it is stored in the locker and recycled at the end of term. If your child is  missing any 
item of clothing please check lost property regularly - better still - remind them "that if they take 
it off - they put it in their bag" ....Keep an eye on Facebook and Seesaw - there is to be an           
upcoming Lost Property parade (weather/activity dependant).  

   SPORTS UNIFORMS 
PLEASE LOOK AT HOME  

AS WE NEED THEM RETURNED, CLEAN TO SCHOOL !! 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 


